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Upcoming Events>>>
Trustee Meeting via Zoom

September 1, 2020
ALL MEMBERS are invited 

to join Trustee Meeting.
Contact a Board Member 

for a link to connect to the 
Zoom meeting.

Thank you to our 
Club Racing  Sponsors:

Carbotech Brakes
DEI Engineering
Summit Racing

Please patronize our 
generous sponsors.
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Newsletter of Neohio Region, SCCA

We were Back Home at Nelson Ledges!   If anyone missed it, NEOHIO Region held 
our first event at Nelson Ledges Road Course in seven years on August 1-2nd, 
2020.  This marked the return of Club Racing for our Region.  I am so proud of 
this Region and the members who stepped up to get this done in under two 
months.  I want to share some names, but fear that I will miss someone.  If you 
were part of the support team please take a bow as you deserve it. If you know 
of someone that worked to make this event happen please recognize them.  

After the event, we have received many positive comments from drivers, 
participants, track management, and other regions about how well this event 
went off.  Being new to Club Management, I am amazed at how work and time 
goes into one of these events.  We are fortunate to have many experienced 
members who came back excited to help out.  We also had some newer 
members jump in and learn new roles.  We were also fortunate at our first 
event that other regions stepped up to give us some support. 

In addition to our Club Race Weekend, NEOHIO held a Rally Cross at Geauga 
Fairgrounds, a Time Trial/Track Event at Nelson Ledges and multiple-Solo Events 
at Captains Club Parking lot in Eastlake, OH.  What a great June and July!  Who 
said the Coronavirus will shut us down?  Thanks to additional pre-planning and 
our participants respecting the Ohio Guidelines for Social Distancing, we are 
having #FUNWITHCARS in 2020 in Northeastern, Ohio.  

I am always impressed by the well-organized events our Solo Team provides.  If 
you have not been out this year, give it a try.  Due to Social Distancing Guidelines 
for the space we have had to limit our car count to 40 participants and these 
events fill up quickly.   Enter early to get your spot saved. 

The RallyCross team held a successful second RallyCross.  During the first event 
in the fall we did more shadowing of the other Regions, but in this event our 
team did most of the planning and set-up.  It feels good to say that we can now 
conduct these events on our own. 

Our Time Trial was another big hit in its second year.  This is a growing Program 
within SCCA and offers Solo and Track Day participants a way to compete with 
their cars in a non-wheel to wheel competition.  The participants that came out 
and play had a great time and we will do this again in 2021.  Our biggest need 
here is marketing and promotion.  We have some ideas on how to improve 
this event for 2021.    

Thank you all for helping our Region have a successful year and supporting 
our efforts.



The Blower, July/August 2020 Edition Page  2

R.E. & Club Office 
Dave Lancaster  
(440) 796-8214 
regexec@neohioscca.com 

Assistant R.E. 
Jeff Blumenthal 
(216) 469-0341 
asstregexec@neohioscca.com

Treasurer 
Joe Blaha 
334 Keyser Pkwy. 
Cuyahoga Falls, OH 44223 
treasurer@neohioscca.com

Recording Secretary 
Ray Glover 
recorder@neohioscca.com

Membership Secretary 
Tara Oram 
216-272-2487 
membership@neohioscca.com

Board (Trustees/Officers) 
board@neohioscca.com

Trustees 
trustees@neohioscca.com

Ray Glover '20 
rayellen@outlook.com

Bob Nick '20 
(440) 789-8995 
rhnick38@gmail.com

Jim Pracker '20 
(440) 338-1222 
1amps@windstream.net

Daniel Griewisch '21 
dgriewisch@roadrunner.com

Bob MacDonald '21 
(216) 509-6671 
bob@
impactcommunications.com 
timetrialchair@neohioscca.
com

Jason Pokines '21 
(330) 475-2559 
jasonpokines@gmail.com

Betsy McIntyre '22

Kerrianne Sidota '22

Evan Smith '22

Event Chairs

Solo Chair 
Jason Pokines 
(330) 475-2559 
solochair@neohioscca.com

Time Trial/Track Events 
Bob MacDonald 
(216) 509-6671 
timetrialchair@neohioscca.
com

Street Survival 
Jeff Blumenthal 
(216) 469-0341 
asstregexec@neohioscca.com

Club Race 
Debbie LaFond 
fastlady1026@yahoo.com

Rally Chair 
Greg Lester 
rallychair@neohioscca.com

Rally Cross Chair 
Andrew Grannis 
rallycrosschair@neohioscca.com 

Specialty Chiefs

Flagging & 
Communications 
Kurt Stevens 
FlagChair@neohioscca.com

Tech Inspection 
Maurice LaFond 
440-946-2207  
mrl1070@yahoo.com

Timing & Scoring  
Brenda Nick 
440-789-8679 
brenda.j.nick@gmail.com

Social Media Chair 
Jennifer Dietz 
social@neohioscca.com

Newsletter Editor 
Laura O’Neill 
newsletter@neohioscca.com

Web Master 
Jason Pokines 
webmaster@neohioscca.com

Pointskeeper 
Debbie LaFond 
fastlady1026@yahoo.com

Registrar 
Dorothy Harrington 
216-390-2856 
doubledlh@hotmail.com

Track Contacts

Nelson Ledges 
Road Course 
Fred Wolfe

Mid-Ohio Sports 
Car Course  
419-884-2295 

Monthly Meetings

Neohio Board meetings are 
held the first Tuesday of each 
month. Any exceptions will 
be published in The Blower.

Meetings are held at 7:00 
PM in the private room at 
Winking Lizard, 25200 Miles 
Road, Bedford Heights, OH 
44146. Members and guests 
are welcome and encouraged 
to attend.

Membership meeting dates 
and times are published in 
The Blower.

The Blower

The Neohio Blower is the 
official publication of 
the Neohio Region, Inc., 
Sports Car Club of America. 
Material in this issue may 
be reproduced by other 
regions of the SCCA without 
specific permission, if proper 
acknowledgment of both 
source and author is given. 
All other reproduction 
requires specific permission 
of the Neohio Regional 
Executive. All photos are 
copyrighted to the owner 
and may not be reproduced 
without expressed written 
permission of the owner.

Articles for publication in The 
Blower may be submitted in 
most Windows based word 
processing formats. You may 
mail or e-mail material to 
the editor or RE at regexec@
neohioscca.com by the last day 
of each month.

Neohio SCCA
www.neohioscca.com

Neohio

Contacts

Great Lakes Division 
www.greatlakes-scca.org/

Blower Contributors:
Ray Glover, Bill Snow,  
Debbie LaFond,  
Dave Lancaster, Jeff Loewe

Region Championship Points are tracked during 
the year. Each month points are posted at https://
neohioscca.com/road-racing/region-championship-
points/, in the Blower, and on Facebook. 

For discrepancies, contact Debbie LaFond for 
correction.

Region Points
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Neohio Region, SCCA
Meeting Minutes | June 2, 2020

Members Present:	 Ray Glover (Trustee '20, Rec. Sec.), Bob Nick (Trustee '20), Jim Pracker (Trustee '20), 
			   Bob MacDonald (Trustee '21), Jason Pokines (Trustee '21), Betsy McIntyre (Trustee '22), 	
			   Kerianne Sidoti (Trustee '22), Evan Smith (Trustee '22), Dave Lancaster (R.E.),  
			   Jeff Blumenthal (Asst. R.E.), Joe Blaha (Treas.)
Excused Members:	 Daniel Griewisch (Trustee '21), Tara Oram (Mem. Sec.) 
Guests: 		  Debbie LaFond, Kurt Stevens, Duane Harrington, Bill Stewart and Brenda Nick.
Call to Order		  The meeting was called to order by Chair Dave Lancaster at 7:04 pm.
Review of		  Minutes from the May 5, 2020 Zoom meeting were presented by Ray Glover for approval. 
Prior Minutes 		 A motion to accept the minutes as corrected was made by Bob Nick, seconded by 	
			   Betsy McIntyre, and approved without objection.
Treasurer's Report	 Joe Blaha presented his May 5, 2020 Treasurer's Report. He noted there was no 		
			   member dues income for the past month as they just arrived this month. A motion 	
			   to approve the report was made by Betsy McIntyre, seconded by Bob MacDonald, 	
			   and approved without objection.
Membership		  In her absence Tara Oram emailed in her report, noting there were 499 current 		
			   members, 25 lapsing, and 10 new members.
Officer and Committee Reports 
RE Report		  Dave Lancaster reported the following:

•	 Track Night in America-June 30, 2020.  Kurt Stevens noted staffing is looking good.
•	 Tire stacking event at Nelson Ledges was rescheduled for May 16 &17, had a good 

turnout of approximately 40 people.
•	 Kurt Stevens noted the following Covid-19 procedures were used at Mid-Ohio last 

weekend:
o	 Temperatures were taken at entry/waiver signing. 
o	 Everybody had their own hand sanitizer. 
o	 There was a good car count. 
o	 You were on your own for food (concession stand closed).

Nelson Council	 Bob MacDonald reported the following:
•	 Tire stacking was held May 16 & 17, Nelson appreciates our work.
•	 National is looking at additional dates for Track Nights in America.
•	 The track inspection is being scheduled.
•	 Nelson has building permits for a new Tech Building and Tower renovation.
•	 Bob Nick questioned about adding new sector timing loops (useful for Time 

Trials), where to put them, how to power them. Jeff Blumenthal volunteered to 
help. He will contact Fred directly.

Competition		  Debbie LaFond reported the following:		
•	 The SCCA Board of Directors has approved a three-month extension of annual 

tech inspection expiration dates, but in no event may an extension go beyond 
December 31, 2020. For example, if the car's annual expires on June 15, the 
expiration date will be extended to September 15. If the car's annual expires 
between October 1 and December 31, the expiration date will be extended to 

Minutes continued on page 5.
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Neohio Region, SCCA Inc. 
2020 Calendar of Events

Region Help Wanted
The last two years have been a busy time for many of our Board members and volunteers, as we have started 
to rebuild our Club Racing program and introduced Time Trials and RallyCross to the area. Our Road Rally 
program started to pick up momentum prior to COVID-19 and our strong Solo program continues to deliver 
quality events for our members. This is a volunteer club and we could use more help in 2021 as we continue 
to improve the Neohio Region and our programs.  

If you would like to get more involved now is the time. We are already planning our 2021 season. You can be 
part of the solution to help impact the way we #HAVEFUNWITHCARS. We love new faces and like when our 
participants can provide feedback to what we are doing. If you are interested in supporting the region, even 
with limited time, please reach out to any of our Program Chairs or Specialty Chief’s to express your interest.  

A second way you could get involved is with our Club Management. Elections are in November. We currently 
have a great Board that has our members interest in mind, however we could always use new fresh ideas.  
We have some roles that have been occupied by the same member for many years. These people have been 
great for our region, but I know some of them would appreciate a break. For more information, reach out to 
me or any Board of Trustee Member. 
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December 31, 2020. The expiration date for Safety Equipment, e.g. seat belts, is 
not affected by the extension for expiration of annual tech inspection. Further, 
personal safety gear must still be inspected before the driver's first event for 
2020, and a 2020 helmet sticker issued.

•	 July 11, 2020 will be Safety Day at Nelson Ledges.
•	 New Chief of Safety is Jon Schneider.
•	 A Divisional race is being planned for August 1st and 2nd at Nelson Ledges in 

conjunction with Cincinnati Region, pending the track passing inspection.
o	 Pat Prill to be Race Chair. 
o	 Bob Nick needs timing and scoring volunteers. 
o	 Duane Harrington recommends having a Test and Tune on Friday before the 	
	 race. 
o	 Bob MacDonald asked about holding a Time Trial with the Test and Tune. 
o	 Debbie LaFond asked if fuel was available at the track — yes. 
o	 She also asked if Jim Pracker has the sound equipment.  Yes, he does.  It will 	
	 have to be certified and somebody will have to operate it during the event. 
o	 Brenda Nick noted that workers will need to be fed. 
o	 Ray Glover introduced a motion to approve a $100.00 budget for the Comp 	
	 Committee to cover incidental expenses prior to the full race budget being 	
	 presented and approved.  Motion seconded by Jim Pracker, approved without 	
	 objection.

Rally Cross Report	 Dave Lancaster reported the June date is a go.  They are checking on camping.  The 	
			   Safety Steward is coming from Dayton.
Road Rally		  The charity rally is a no go due to Covid-19 concerns.
Street Survival 	 Jeff Blumenthal emailed the following report:
 			   Last night I participated in a zoom meeting with Scott Dobler, Tim Beechuk, and 		
			   several others who will be hosting Street Survival events later this year. Here's a brief 	
			   recap. There's plenty that pertains to our other events as well.

•	 SCCA wants us all to follow the Covid guidelines posted 5/7/20.
•	 They encourage us to pay attention to local guidelines.
•	 Conversations recommended with volunteer Instructors to make sure they 

understand and to address any of their safety concerns.
•	 SCCA has "Social Distancing" signs available to post.
•	 Recommends doing virtual meetings with parents prior to the event to discuss 

protocols and concerns.
•	 Recommends having someone assigned to be in charge of sanitation, wipe downs, etc.
•	 There is an issue with Electronic Waivers. MSR is aware of what K&K is requiring 

and they will address this.
•	 Most all Street Survival events have been pushed back to the fall.  SCCA cautions 

that scheduling of events may become difficult because there will be competition 
for dates since everyone will be trying for fall dates.  This may apply to other 
events as well.

Minutes continued from page 3.

Minutes continued on page 6.
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Let's Go Racing!

We are ready to race and need to start training a new generation of volunteers.
If you are interested in learning about Registration, Tech Inspection, Timing & Scoring, Pit/Grid, Flagging 
& Communications, Start, Emergency Services/Towing please contact me and I will get you directed to 
Chief of that Speciality.
Debbie LaFond 
fastlady1026@yahoo.com

Solo Report	 Jason Pokines reported the following:
•	 Regarding our cancelled events due to Covid-19, Eastlake will give us credit to be 

used next year.
•	 The Pronto timing software has been renewed.
•	 June 14, 2020 Solo is on.
•	 He is preparing a video driver's meeting to be viewed during registration.
•	 In light of the restaurant's facilities being closed during our event, Jason requested a 

$500.00 budget for a Port-a-Potty and hand washing station.  Motion made by Jeff 
Blumenthal, seconded by Betsy McIntyre, approved without objection.

•	 K&K Insurance and the SCCA are not accepting online waivers at this time.
Time Trial	 Bob MacDonald reported on the following:

•	 The July 12, 2020 event registration opened a week ago.
•	 They are good on volunteers.
•	 Bob Nick is working on getting rental transponders from MyLaps.  May need more.  

Dave Lancaster will check with National.  Mounting?
Covid-19	 Betsy McIntyre noted they have supplies for our first events (Rally Cross and Solo). Looking 	
		  at procuring more for our future events. Dave Lancaster offered to look into getting wipes 	
		  through his sources.
Hall of Fame	 No report.
Old Business	 Donation in honor of Martin Dodenhoff has been made.
New Business	Jeff Blumenthal suggested that the next Zoom Board meeting be opened to members.
Adjournment	 Motion to adjourn made by Jeff Blumenthal, seconded by Bob MacDonald, meeting 		
		  adjourned at 8:30 pm.
Next Meeting	  July 7, 2020 at 7:00pm via Zoom.
Respectfully submitted,
Ray Glover 
Recording Secretary

Minutes continued from page 5.



Page  7 The Blower, July/August 2020 Edition



The Blower, July/August 2020 Edition Page  8

Back at Nelson Ledges - August 1 & 2, 2020
Photos by Jeff Loewe (jloewe@cinci.rr.com)

Al Gaudino GT1 #48

Bill Hornack SRF #06
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Dave Lancaster SRF3 #44

Gary Grubb #11

James Libecco SRF3 #98

John McFarland ITA #37
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James Libecco FE2 #98 & 
Reilly Harris FA #12

Mark Farnham #3

Max Gee ITA #3

Michael Lee ITS #05
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Aaron Quine GT2 #69

Ryan McManus GT1 #7

Sean Hinkle AS #77

Todd Podmore



Laura O’Neill
397 Apple Hill Drive
Sagamore Hills, OH 44067

The Blower

I’ve Got It! You Want It!
Classified Ads For Members

Ads run for 3 issues. Contact editor if 
your item sells before 3 issues or if you 
need to rerun your ad.

CARS & TRUCKS

2008 Ford F150 Lariat Crew Cab. 5.4L 
engine (plugs have been changed 
twice). I love this truck! It’s been a 
great tow vehicle and a wonderful 
vehicle to drive. Extremely well 
maintained. 211,XXX miles, heated 
seats, leather seats, tow package 
with brake controller, rear slider 
window, moonroof, back up camera, 
premium sound, 5.5’ bed, A/C blows 
ice cold, bed liner, Truxedo bed cover, 
WeatherTech mats, and side steps. 
Black exterior with tan interior. $8,000 
Bill Snow 216-659-1179** 

Spec Miata race car, 1600 cc, not run 
since 2008. Needs recommissioning 
and priced accordingly. Call/Email for 

photos 440-570-7206 or mhdeuropa@
gmail.com.****

MISC

FREE - 8 Goodyear racing tires 
(20.0x8.0x13), used, good for track days/
autocrosses. Gary David, gdcomputer@
aol.com, 216-272-5189****

Advertisement Rates
•	 Members - FREE Classified ads;

•	 Non-classified ads rates apply:

•	 Full Page - $90 / month (8” x 9.5”), 
$250 / 3 months

•	 1/2 Page - $45 / month (8” x 5.25”), 
$120/3 months

•	 1/4 Page - $25 / month (4” x 5”), 
$65 / 3 months

•	 1/8 Page - $15 / month (3.5” x 2”), 
$40 / 3 months

20% Discount to Neohio member.  
Payment must accompany ad.

Contact Laura O'Neill 
oneill397@windstream.net, 

(330) 467-4472 , or  
397 Apple Hill Dr.,  

Northfield, OH 44067


